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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

By application filed with the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission (Commission) on September 3, 2015, OrbitCom, Inc. 
(OrbitCom), of Sioux Falls, South Dakota, is seeking authority 
to withdraw its certificate of authority to provide 
telecommunications services and its eligible telecommunications 
carrier (ETC) designation in the State of Nebraska. OrbitCom’s 
authority was previously approved in Dockets C-2756 and C-2776 
and its ETC designation was granted in Docket C-3186. Notice of 
the application was published in The Daily Record, Omaha, 
Nebraska, on September 10, 2015. No protests were filed; 
therefore, this application is processed pursuant to the 
Commission’s Rule of Modified Procedure. 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

On August 6, 2002, and September 11, 2002, OrbitCom (then 
VP Telecom) was granted authority to provide local exchange and 
interexchange telecommunications services within the State of 
Nebraska pursuant to Dockets C-2756 and C-2776. On September 2, 
2004, OrbitCom was designated as an ETC and Nebraska ETC by the 
Commission in Docket C-3186. 
 
 By application received on September 3, 2015, OrbitCom 
requested the withdrawal of its authority to operate as a 
carrier of telecommunications services in the State of Nebraska 
and relinquishment of its ETC Designation. The Company states 
that substantially all its assets were sold to Ionex 
Communications North, Inc., a transaction that was approved by 
the Commission on June 16, 2015, in Docket C-4759. 
 
 Upon consideration of the request and being fully advised, 
the Commission finds the request to be reasonable and finds that 
OrbitCom’s authority to provide telecommunications services in 
the State of Nebraska should be cancelled, its ETC designation 
withdrawn and its tariffs withdrawn. 
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